FEBRUARY 2022

www.wrwf.org

Vol. 2022, Issue 2

2022 OFFICERS

Judy Van Horn President

562-335-3102 judyvanhorn@me.com

Elizabeth Papazian 1st V.P. Programs

562-556-9001 lizzian007@gmail.com

Donell Schneider 2nd V.P. Membership

562-822-8260 donell.schneider4@gmail.com

Peggy Rowe 3rd V.P. Ways and Means

562-556-1640 pmoonrowe@gmail.com

Kaye Kidwell Treasurer

562-902-8207 kayedauna@aol.com

Sylvia Southerland Recording Secretary

562-335-2581 sylvia.southerland@gmail.com

Christine Sweinhart Correspondence Secretary 714-292-7432

/ 14-292-7432 chrissweinhart@aol.com

Eleanor (Ellie) Nunez Parliamentarian

562-698-3458 nunezams@verizon.net

Virginia (Ginny) Ball Financial Review

562-693-0941 ginnyball@verizon.net

NOTICE OF CANCELLATION OF MEETING

2022 WHITTIER REPUBLICAN WOMEN FEDERATED GENERAL MEETING FEBRUARY 3, 2022

THE FEBRUARY 3, 2022 GENERAL MEETING IS CANCELLED DUE TO HEALTH CONCERNS REGARDING FACE-TO-FACE MEETINGS.

THE HIGHLY CONTAGIOUS OMICRON VARIANT OF COVID-19 HAS CAUSED GRAVE CONCERN GIVEN THE NUMBER OF INFECTIONS AND HOSPITALIZATIONS IN OUR LOCAL COMMUNITIES.

OUR FEATURED SPEAKER IS NOT AVAILABLE FOR A ZOOM MEETING.
WE WILL RESCHEDULE AND PLAN ON PERSON-TO-PERSON
MEETINGS STARTING ON MARCH 4, 2022.



HONOR OUR VETERANS THROUGH PROPER FLAG ETIQUETTE:

Make sure it can wave freely. Never allow the flag to touch the ground or any other object while it's on display.

Stand for America. Salute the American flag as it is hoisted and lowered and while saying the Pledge of Allegiance. Stand at attention with your right hand over your heart and your hat removed.

Remember the dawn to dusk rule. Display the American flag outdoors only between sunrise and sunset, unless illuminated by a spotlight.

Position your flag correctly. When displaying the American flag indoors, always place it to the right of a speaker or staging area.

Know how to show honor. To place the American flag at half-staff, first hoist it tom the peak for an instant before lowering it to a halfway position.



PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Judy Van Horn, President

Politics is personal! It is our choices that show what we truly are, far more than our abilities.

According to the Republican National Committe's chairwoman, Ronna McDaniel, "every wave starts with a ripple of energy that builds and builds until it swells and has unstoppable momentum. The 2021 elections in Virginia and New Jersey sent a shudder through the political landscape that we need to grow into a surging Red Wave in 2022.

Each one of us can help stop the creeping Socialism, skyrocketing prices and economic stagnation this administration's policies have wrought on our nation."

As members of WRWF, each of us need to help the Republican Party fine tune their strategy for which issues we want at the forefront of our candidates' campaign platforms and at the top of our elected leaders' agendas. We are part of the grassroots activists, here to help organize the strongest,

most aggressive Republican campaign in our Party's history.

Some serious issues for the 2022 election campaign:

- Do you support Republican efforts to protect election integrity by supporting voter ID requirements and improved ballot security measures?
- Do you want to elect Republicans who will stop the Democrats' open borders policy and their drive to give amnesty to illegal immigrants?
- Do you support Republican efforts to stand with parents and ban the teaching of anti-American, divisive "Critical Race Theory" (CRT) and eliminate policies that force girls to use the same locker rooms and bathrooms as transgender boys in public schools?
- Are you worried that the skyrocketing prices caused by the Democrats' massive spending will diminish the value of your earnings and savings?
- This 2022 election is certain to be a very important crossroads for our nation.

First things first! Our local elections must be our immediate priority for our city council members and mayoral races!

FUNDRAISING UPDATE

Submitted by Peggy Rowe, 3rd V.P. Ways & Means

Opportunity Drawings – Monthly drawings continue to be a profitable fundraiser, thanks to all of you! Our January winners were Janet Stillwell, Donell Schneider (2), Luke Janicke, Kaye Kidwell, Nancy Krug, and Sylvia Sahagian. Congratulations to all!

February Opportunity Drawing – Although we are not having a formal meeting this month, Peggy Rowe and Kaye Kidwell will <u>still</u> draw the winning tickets on February 3rd and the prizes will be mailed to each winner!

In the works – At our June evening meeting (the last meeting before we go dark for the summer) we are planning a wine tasting event. More details to follow!

Mail forms to WRWF P.O. Box 16, Whittier CA 90608 or purchase on line by February 1, 2022.

February Opportunity Drawing	
Name	
Contact number	
Number of tickets at \$5 each	
Five tickets for \$20	
Total	_



MEMBERSHIP

Submitted by Donell Schneider, 2nd V.P. Membership

Hello everyone. I hope you had a Merry Christmas. Our 2021 Membership expired on December 31, 2021. You can renew your membership online at WRWF.org. There is also an application form in this Newsletter.

For those of you who have renewed within the last few months, your membership is in good standing through 2022.

We have two new members, Donna Kobzeff and Sandra Herron. Welcome Donna and Sandra we are happy to have you.

CFRW's motto is "Each One Bring One."
Please renew and "Bring One."

CANDIDATE FOR CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT 4 FERNANDO DUTRA



Fernando Dutra

Now more than ever, Whittier needs experienced, trustworthy, stable leadership. Leadership that effectively supports safe neighborhoods, smart economic growth, transparent and responsive local government.

As your councilman, I have advocated for increased law enforcement while fighting to bring quality jobs and housing to benefit our community. During the COVID-19 Pandemic, I have championed creating programs that benefit our struggling small businesses.

I have continuously made responsible fiscal decisions to keep our local government moving forward in a sustainable and reliable manner. As a result, we have seen increased law enforcement, the extension of the Greenway Trail, rebuilding of our public library, improvements to our

parks, and increased resources to provide services for our residents. With solving homelessness as a priority, I am proud to have supported the opening of a shelter with wrap-around support services. By opening this shelter, along with joining a Federal Court Settlement, we are able to enforce our laws, and clear our public parks and open space.

As your voice for the 4th District, I am committed to promoting policies that protect our community and enhance our standard of living.

I respectfully ask for your support for re-election to the Whittier City Council.

WHITTIER REPUBLICAN WOMEN FEDERATED (WRWF) SCHOLARSHIPS

Submitted by Donell Schneider, 2nd V.P. Membership

Each year WRWF awards the Richard M. Nixon and Cathy Vinatieri scholarships to worthy Republican college/trade school students.

These Scholarships help to promote the continuation of our conservative ideals and are made possible by generous donations from our WRWF members and friends.

We need your continued support.

We will begin sending out applications at the end of January 2022.

Please remit your donations by mail to:

WRWF

PO Box 16 Whittier, CA 90608

You can also send in your donation via our website at WRWF.org.

We appreciate your continued support and participation.

3

2022 Committee Chairs

COLLEGE LIAISON/ PUBLIC RELATIONS

Laurie Dato 562-943-6574 lauriedato@gmail.com

COMMUNITY SERVICE & ZOOM

Virginia (Ginny) Ball 562-665-6963 ginnyball@verizon.net

LEGISLATIVE CHAIRMAN

Brenda Jahn 562-691-2419 brenda.jahn@charter.net

MAMIE EISENHOWER LIBRARY PROJECT (M.E.L.P.)

Brenda Jahn 562-691-2419 brenda.jahn@charter.net

MEDIA OUTREACH/ CONSTANT CONTACT/ WEBSITE

Mary Dutra 562-900-3734 maryallwest@aol.com

NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING

Sylvia Sahagian 714-986-9677 syl.sahagian@gmail.com

RESERVATIONS

Kaye Kidwell 562- 631- 6035 wrwfreservations@gmail.com

SCHOLARSHIPS

Donell Schneider 562-822-8260 donell.schneider4@gmail.com

SUNSHINE

Christine Sweinhart 714-292-7432 chrissweinhart@aol.com

STOP DEMOCRATS' "VOTING WRONG" LEGISLATION

They call it "Voting Rights" legislation, but the bills President Joe Biden and the Democrats are pushing are actually about "Voting Wrong."

Yesterday's alarmist rhetoric in Georgia masks a very different reality – these bills are nothing more than a shameless partisan power grab.

One or both of these bills may come up on the Senate Floor THIS WEEK.

Speak up against this dangerous legislation!



TELL YOUR SENATOR TO PROTECT THE BALLOT BOX AND THE SENATE FILIBUSTER!!

Republicans stand firmly opposed to Democrat power grabs and remain committed to making it easy to vote and hard to cheat.

CONTACT YOUR SENATOR

By a wide margin, Americans support election integrity and common-sense reforms to secure elections.

- By a 33-point margin, Americans believe that voting in their area is "easy" and want the main objective of any reforms to focus on making sure elections are "fair and free of voter fraud."
- 81% of voters support voter ID laws, and support among Black voters has risen by 13% just this year.
- 68% of voters believe that **state legislatures should decide the voting rules** and regulations for their state, not the federal government.
- 87% of voters are against ballot harvesting and 71% of voters believe ballots should not be accepted after Election Day.

DEMOCRAT LIES EXPOSED

President Biden is misleading the American people about the impact of the Georgia law – which makes it easier to vote, harder to cheat, and is <u>less strict than Democrat-run New York or</u> his home state of Delaware.

President Biden is misleading the American people about the filibuster – which the Democrats used 327 times in 2020 alone and he has vigorously supported throughout his career. Democrats can't pass their election takeover because the American people don't want them to and they don't have the votes.

Here's what RNC Research has to say about the Democrats' bills.

SENATE VERSION OF H.R. 1: "FREEDOM TO CHEAT"

Democrats claim that this bill is about safeguarding democracy, but it's really a radical power grab over state-run elections. If passed, the bill would:

Thwart election integrity, manipulate state redistricting decisions, and slant elections to help Democrats win.

Eviscerate common-sense state voter ID laws which 36 states have passed.

Force 37 states to adopt automatic voter registration on short notice, even though past attempts to implement automatic voter registration have led to illegal immigrants being registered and massive registration errors.

Lead to "large numbers of ineligible voters" being registered, including noncitizens.

Force 29 States to adopt same-day voter registration.

Force states to let violent felons vote in federal elections as soon as they are out of prison – even if they have not completed all terms of their sentence, like probation or parole – an unconstitutional mandate.

Gift taxpayer dollars to the campaigns of career politicians. The bill includes nearly the same campaign funding scheme from H.R. 1, where taxpayers would provide up to a 600% match for political donations under \$200.

H.R. 4: THE "ELECTION SUPPRESSION" ACT

The "Election Suppression" Act would consolidate control over elections in Washington, DC, <u>trampling on the right of states to effectively administer their own elections.</u>

• The "Election Suppression" Act would destroy commonsense, state-level election integrity reforms like those we've seen in Georgia, Florida, Texas, and Arizona.

The "Election Suppression" Act would eviscerate the right of states to manage their own elections with transparency and ballot-security safeguards. It would **misuse the 1965 Voting Rights Act** called "pre-clearance" to achieve this goal.

- Democrats want to <u>force states to get permission from Washington</u>, <u>DC</u> to pass local laws which might, for example, require voter ID -- a policy which polls consistently find roughly 80% of Americans supporting.
- **Joe Biden** and Democrats want their **politicized Department of Justice** to control how states manage their own elections.
- Democrats are trying to <u>revive an outdated</u>, <u>unconstitutional</u> <u>provision from the 1960s</u> in their stop-at-nothing efforts to undermine election integrity.

The bill <u>targets states who try to clean up voter rolls,</u> handcuffing local officials who attempt to keep their voter lists up-to-date and accurate.

 For example, the bill would <u>prohibit states from participating</u> <u>in an inter-state accountability process</u> to ensure accurate lists.

The bill would also force federal courts to take **inaccurate** census data and <u>subject every existing strict voter ID</u> requirement to Department of Justice review.

Voters agree: States know best **how to run their own** elections.

- 68% of voters believe that state legislatures should decide the voting rules and regulations for their state.
- Democrats are showing a total disregard for state and local governments in their desperate attempts to gain power.



UNITED STATES SUPREME COURT: THE HIGHEST COURT IN THE LAND

Submitted by Suzanne Thompson

The Supreme Court was established by the United States Constitution in Article III, Section 1, which states that "The judicial Power of the United States shall be vested in one supreme Court, and in such inferior Courts as the Congress may from time to time ordain and establish." The Supreme Court would be the highest court in the land, and the final arbiter of the law.

The Constitution left many of the details of the Supreme Court to Congress. There are no constitutional requirements for age, experience, or citizenship of Supreme Court justices, for example, or specifics about the power of the Court or how many justices it must comprise. Through the Judiciary Act of 1789, which was the first bill introduced in the United States Senate, Congress created a Supreme Court with six justices responsible for ensuring the constitutionality of laws enacted by the executive and legislative branches, and also established the lower federal court system. The number of Supreme Court justices has changed six times before settling at the present total of nine in 1869.

The Supreme Court first assembled on February 1, 1790, in the Exchange Building in New York City, which was then our nation's capital. Due to transportation problems, some of the justices were not able to reach New York until February 2.

In its infancy, the Court was devoted to organizational proceedings. It handed down its first opinion on August 3, 1791. With few exceptions, the Court does not have to hear every case. Instead, it uses the "Rule of Four," whereby it will agree to take on a case if four of the nine justices feel it has value. The Court agrees to hear about 100-150 cases of the more than 7,000 cases it is asked to review each year.

Lifetime appointment helps ensure independence

Supreme Court justices are appointed by the President of the United States, subject to Senate approval, to serve during "good behavior," which generally means for life. With this lifetime appointment, the justices do not have to run or campaign for office or re-election, which helps insulate them from partisan pressures when deciding cases, and allows them to focus on the legal correctness of the law versus politics. Justices cannot be fired for making unpopular decisions, and their salaries can never be decreased during their term of office. In this way, the Court can be truly independent and protected from the political branches of government. Justices hold office for as long as they choose and can be only removed by impeachment. The average length of service for Supreme Court justices is 16 years. William O. Douglas holds the record as the longest serving Supreme Court justice at 36 years.

Supreme Court retains traditions

Despite several changes over the years, the Supreme Court has maintained many of its long-standing traditions.

The nine justices are seated by seniority, which is customary in American courts. The Chief Justice occupies the center chair; the senior Associate Justice sits to the right, the second senior to the left, and the remaining justices alternate right and left by seniority.

The justices first wore robes in 1792, likely in homage to the centuries-old tradition of judges in many European countries, most notably England. Robes reflected a solemnity for the serious nature of the work of the Court. The first robes worn by the Supreme Court, however, were not black, and some wore a variety of colors. The first Chief Justice John Jay and apparently his colleagues wore robes with red and white on the front and sleeves. Around 1800, the Justices began wearing black robes in Court, which was later adopted by other courts and federal judges.

After donning their robes with help from attendants in the "robing room," the justices engage in another long-held tradition: the "judicial handshake." Each justice shakes hands with each of the other eight justices before entering the courtroom. This is a reminder that although there may be differences of opinion, the Court shares a common purpose.

Efforts aimed at reshaping the Court

There have been efforts to change the composition of the Supreme Court, primarily for political reasons. One of the most notable instances was when President Franklin D. Roosevelt, frustrated with Supreme Court conservatives for ruling against some of his New Deal laws to end the Great Depression, suggested increasing the Court to 15 justices. The idea was extremely unpopular, even among his supporters, and was called "court packing," as it would create new seats filled by justices he would appoint who were likely sympathetic to his policies. The Senate Judiciary Committee called Roosevelt's reform bill "an invasion of judicial power such as has never before been attempted in this country," and the Senate ultimately voted against the plan by a wide margin.

Most recently, with the retirement of Anthony Kennedy, a moderate who often had a swing vote, the death of Ruth Bader Ginsburg, a liberal Democrat, and the appointment of conservative justices Neil Gorsuch, Brett Kavanagh, and Amy Coney Barrett, there has been a shift to a more conservative Supreme Court. Liberals have been arguing to expand the Court, fearing that a conservative Court will reverse several historic decisions, including Roe v. Wade, which guarantees a woman's right to an abortion, and Obergefell v. Hodges, which recognizes same-sex marriage, as well as dismantle such legislation as the Affordable Care Act and immigration protection.

Democrats have offered several proposals to reshape the Court, including a plan by former presidential candidate Pete Buttigieg to expand the Court to 15 justices, five associated with Democrats, five with Republicans, and five who would be apolitical and chosen by their colleagues. Others have suggested adding two seats, or imposing term limits on service. This past April, congressional Democrats introduced the "Judiciary Act of 2021," a bill that would add four seats to the Supreme Court. The bill is currently in its first stage of the legislative process, where it is typically considered by committee before possibly sending to the House or Senate as a whole. House Speaker Nancy Pelosi has reportedly said, however, that she has no intention of bringing such legislation to the floor for a vote.

No one can predict whether any of these efforts will come to fruition. While an act of Congress can expand the Supreme Court, it is unlikely to happen in the near future, given Democrats' slim majorities and that Republicans are well positioned to reclaim both the House and Senate in the 2022 mid-term elections. Many lawmakers on both sides of the aisle are not in favor of the idea, and even President Biden said during his campaign that he is not a fan of packing the Court. In April, Biden announced the formation of a bi-partisan commission to study the structure of the Supreme Court including the number of justices and their length of service.

Support for such changes also appears to be low in the court of public opinion, the importance of which Roosevelt learned the hard way. An April 2021 Rasmussen poll found that 55 percent of likely voters oppose expanding the bench, and only a third support it. A similar poll that month by Reuters/Ipsos found that only 38 percent of Americans want to expand the Court, although 63 percent favor ending lifetime appointments and would like to see some kind of term or age limits.

With opposition to changing the number of Supreme Court justices coming from many fronts, we can only hope that these proposals will be off the table for a very long time.

Sidebar: Current Supreme Court justices

Chief Justice John G. Roberts, Jr. (seated 2005), and Associate Justices Clarence Thomas (seated 1991); Stephen G. Breyer (seated 1994); Samuel A. Alito, Jr., (seated 2006); Sonia Sotomayor(seated 2009); Elena Kagan (seated 2010); Justice Neil M. Gorsuch (seated 2017); Brett M. Kavanaugh (seated 2018); and Amy Coney Barrett (seated 2020).

5

0

U

R

Α

Y

 \bigcirc

IJ

R

Jeanne Muhlestein

562-686-5241 B - 562-698-1809 BRF # 00797895 jeanneinwhittier@hotmail.com



 \mathbb{R} f

Whittier Public Library 7344 S. Washington Avenue Whittier, CA 90602 (562) 464-3450

Whittwood Branch Library 10537 Santa Gertrudes Ave. Whittier, CA 90603 (562) 464-3470

VIRGINIA GAYL SALAZAR **AUTHOR**

The Illegal • California Singles Joe's Jokes • Gone

Available through Amazon, Barnes & Noble and e-books Buy from Virginia and save. (562) 328-7070

NEW & OLD SCHOOL INSURANCE WORK

FREE: Estimates, Pick Up, Delivery & Detail with Paint Work. Towing & Bumper To Bumper Complete Repair.



Leonard 714.394.8988 SHOP: 562-942-7373 · FAX: 562-206-0077 · ACCGO@YAHOO.COM 9226 Bermudez St. Pico Rivera, CA. 90660

Friends of the Whittier Public Library

BOOK CENTER

6703 Comstock Ave. • Whittier, CA 90601 • (562) 696-4498

Tel (562) 464-0295 • Fax (562) 464-0299 14613 E. Whittier Blvd., Suite 210 • Whittier, CA 90605 www.dialmedhomecare.com



Pat Longwell

simplyscarves@earthlink.net 714.501.2246

style . . . value . . . selection . . . quality

ROB MARIN

ROB@ROBMARINREALTY.COM

MOBILE 562.688:1873

FOR EVERY HOME THAT CLOSES ESCROW, I'LL DONATE \$500 OF THE COMMISSION TO THE WOMEN'S & CHILDREN'S CRISIS SHELTER



REALTOR ROB kW

JOSEPH A. VINATIERI ATTORNEY AT LAW BEWLEY, LASSLEBEN & MILLER LLP

SUITE SIO WHITTIER SQUARE 13215 EAST PENN STREET WHITTIER, CALIFORNIA 90602 DIRECT LINE: 562.907.2037 joseph.vinatieri@bewleylaw.com



Since 1958 / St. Lic. # 271767 Commercial / Residential

Don Skala, Owner don@laplumber.com



Sewers & Drains Cleaned, Water Heaters, Heating & A.C., Furnace Repairs, Hydro Jetting, Copper Repiping, Leak Detection, Bathroom Remodels 11661 Firestone Blvd. • Norwalk, CA 90650 Tel.: (562) 868-7777 • Cell (714) 292-2825 • www.laplumber.com

BRE# 01999671 fice is independently

Russ Faulkenberry Electrician

UTC Electric

Paul Avila Licensed Sales Representative



p 626.915.3915 m 888.915.1002 | f 626.858.9355 Covina, CA 91722 Paulavila51@aol.com

CA Lic# 0627860



PARK+LANE

Gail Douglas Personal Stylist

714.392.9380

gaild4jewels@sbcglobal.net www.myparklane.com/aaildoualas

www.photoasart.com

Fine Art Photographs

Home

Business Office





H.R. Topalian, Esquire Attorney & Counselor at Law

TOPALIAN & ASSOCIATES

Chancery Building Law Offices

7211 Painter Avenue Whittier, California 90602-1451

Telephone 562.907.7889 Facsimile 562.945.5068 email: topalianlaw@gmail.com

Largest Paint Store In The Area

House Paint

Industrial Paint

Automotive Paint

BOB DOWNEY & SONS WEST WHITTIER PAINT CO.

> M-F 7:00 - 5:00 SAT 7:30 - 4:00



Scotch

Coatings

Moore PAINTS

SPECTRUM Ameron Valapar

Since 1948

www.westwhittierpaint.com

11408 E. WHITTIER BLVD. (AT BROADWAY) WHITTIER



Teri Medina's Really Great Stuff

Clothing, Jewelry, Accessories and more for you and your home Wednesday thru Saturday 11 am - 7 pm

562.907.9800 213.503.8362 www.facebook.com/reallygreatstuff teri@terimedinaboutique.com

14402 E. Whittier Blvd., Whittier, CA 90605





Gentle Caring Family & Implant Dentistry

www.WhittierDentalOffice.com 13318 Bailey St., Whittier, CA 90601

562.698.8739



American Dental Association California Dental Association Whittier Area Chamber of Commerce

Loving Homecare Inc **Loving Homecare Thanks You For: Paying Forward Your Values.**

- **Preserving Our Liberty.**
- **Protecting Our Future.**

Personal In Home Care

Serving Los Angeles & Orange



562-448-3854

www.lovinghomecareinc.com





13301 PHILADELPHIA ST. WHITTIER, CA 90601 (Corner of Friends, Next to Haendiges Plumbing)

(562) 945-9638 FAX 907-3630



16221 Whittier Blvd., Whittier, CA 90603 | 562-947-2013

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION

I am a registered Republican. I shall support and work to encourage loyalty to the principles and policies of the Re	for the election of Republican candidates for office, become a better educated vot epublican Party.	er and	
□ New Member		\$30	
☐ Referred / Sponsored by:	·		
□ Renewal	\$50 🔲 Additional Donation (Specify)Amount: \$		
*non-voting men	nber — for members of other RWF clubs <u>or</u> for men		
Name	Date		
Address			
City	Zip		
Optional: I AM AVAILABLE TO HELP WIT			
☐ Fund Raising ☐ Social Media	☐ Telephone Bank ☐ Computer ☐ Legislati	ve	
☐ Hospitality ☐ Precinct Work	☐ Scholarships ☐ Mailings		
COMMENTS / SUGGESTIONS:			
I prefer to receive the printed Newsletter by Mail OR the Email version			
Visit Our Website: WWW.WRWF.ORG	Please make checks payable to: Whittier Republican Women, Federate P0 Box 16 • Whittier, CA 90608	bt	



www.wrwf.org

Our State and National Republican Women Websites: www.cfrw.org www.nfrw.org

Elected Officials

State Legislature

Sen. Bob Archuleta
32nd Senate District
17315 Studebaker Road, Suite 332
Cerritos,CA 90703
Phone: 562-860-3202
FAX: 562-924-4802

Rep. Lisa Calderon 57th Assembly District 13181 Crossroads Pkwy. North City of Industry, CA 91746 Phone: 562-692-5858 www.asmde.orgmember/a57

County Officials

Janice Hahn 4th Dist. Supervisor 12720 S. Norwalk Blvd. 7th Floor Norwalk , CA 90650 Phone: 562-807-5022

City of Whittier

Joseph Vinatieri, *Mayor At Large*

Jessica Martinez District One

Henry Bouchot *District Two*

Cathy Warner District Three

Fernando Dutra

District Four

City Hall

13230 Penn Street Whittier, CA 90602 Phone: 562-567-9999 Whittier RWF P.O. Box 16 Whittier, CA 90608





PRESIDENTS' DAY Submitted by

Submitted by Liz Papazian, 1st Vice President



Washington's Birthday is commonly called Presidents' Day. Congress has never stipulated that Washington's Birthday be changed to Presidents' Day. In a sense, calling the holiday "Presidents' Day" helps us to reflect on more than the first president, but also the founding of our nation, it's values, and what Washington calls in his Farewell Address "the beloved Constitution and union, as received from the Founders." Abraham Lincoln's birthday is on February 12th, so by calling the holiday "Presidents' Day," we can include another remarkable president in our celebrations.

Washington's birthday was celebrated on February 22nd until well into the 20th century. In 1968, Congress passed the Monday Holiday Law to "provide uniform annual observances of certain legal public holidays on Mondays." By creating more 3-day weekends, Congress hoped to "bring substantial benefits to both the spiritual and economic life of the Nation."

One of the great traditions followed for decades has been the reading by a U.S. senator of George Washington's Farewell Address in legislative session, which remains an annual event to this day.

George Washington was originally born when the Julian calendar was in use. When America switched to the Gregorian calendar, people born before 1752 were told to add 11 days to their birth dates. Those born between January 1 and March 25 also had to add one year to be in sync with the new calendar. As a result Washington's birthday changed from February 11, 1731 to February 22, 1732.

Washington was convinced that he was not the right man for the job. He wrote, "My movements to the chair of government will be accompanied by feelings not unlike those of a culprit who is going to the place of his execution." Fortunately for our young country, he was wrong.